
Statutes of the Association for the Philosophy of Mathematical 
Practice (30 Dec 2013) 
  
  
The Association for the Philosophy of Mathematical Practice (APMP) consists of i) its members, among 
which ii) there is directive committee consisting of 12 people, and iii) within the directive committee a 
steering committee made up of 4 or 5 people, among which a president and a secretary. 
 
 
1. Membership in APMP is achieved on the proposal of two current members to the steering committee, 
subject to the ratification of the steering committee. 
 
2. The Directive Committee (DC) shall be composed of 12 people. Candidates are nominated and 
elected by the members of APMP.  
    DC members are obliged to promote the interests of APMP by proposing and implementing activities 
relevant for the aims of APMP, for example: organisation of meetings and symposia in relevant 
conferences, promoting publications, or writing applications for funding relevant activities. 
 
3. Election of new members to the DC will take place every four years. Members will be notified by 
email when the nomination period starts: the nomination period will last for a month. After the list of 
candidates is established, electronic elections will be set up. 
  If a member of the DC leaves before the election period, DC will continue with a reduced number of 
members until the next election. 
 
4. The Steering Committee (SC) will be made of 4 or 5 people, drawn from among members of the DC. 
It will be renewed every two years by 2 new members, and 2 will leave, so that we have both continuity 
and renovation. 
    SC carries out decisions already made, e.g., concerning acceptance of new members, and organises 
the official APMP meetings. SC can take minor decisions regarding APMP affairs that do not conflict 
with statutes and are regarded as being in the interests of APMP. 
 
5. In order to facilitate the process of decision taking, the SC will have a president and a secretary. 
Members of the directive committee elect candidates for the various posts of steering committee. 
 
6. Additions to the statutes of the APMP have to be approved by the DC (with a majority of 2/3).     
  
Addendum: The first election of DC members will be held in 2014.  


